
NEXT MEETING:  TUESDAY, April 2, 2024, AT 7:00 P.M.  
MINUTES OF THE RP ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

February 6, 2024
Chairman Steve Quinn called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m., it having been duly noted that this meeting is being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq., notice of which was published in The Record and sent to the Star Ledger as well as posted on the Village bulletin board.  Members present were Tammy Laverty, Steve Quinn, Rita Raftery, Lisa Rehm, Matt Graves, Nicole Terrarosa, Michelle DeLuca. Commissioner Gerken. Excused:  Harry Menta, Linda Quinn, Guillermo Lopez-Acosta.   
Hearing of Citizens:  Girl Scout leaders Terry Rodriguez and Maria Villalobos were present. 
A motion was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Matt Graves to approve the February 6, 2024, meeting minutes.  All were in favor of the motion.  
Steve Quinn wanted to express sincere appreciation for the wonderful get-well card and basket of goodies from the EC members.
Payment of Bills:  
EC Account : total budget for 2024 should be $12,000.00. 

Nature Preserve Account: total budget for 2024 should be $8,000.00. 
EC Account : total adj budget for 2024 $2,100.00 Balance as of 2/6/24: $1,419.83.

PO#56156 - $605.00 – ANJEC – 2024 ANJEC Dues

Nature Preserve Account: total adj budget for 2024 $3,150.00 Balance as of 2/4/24 $2,545.00.

PO#56407 - $664.24 – Wild Birds Unlimited – Bird supplies for NP, seed, wren houses, suet, miscellaneous

Correspondence:

· Email dated 1/12/24 From Leonardo Vazquez, Northern NJ Community Foundation Re:  Kickoff meeting 1/23/24 @ FDU – Rita and Dan Raftery attended this meeting.  The purpose of the meeting was to get organizations in northern NJ to help the Hackensack River and surrounding areas.  It was about what could be done to facilitate the health of the river and ecosystem and maybe getting towns to coordinate to simplify the process and move info along to other towns.
· Email dated 1/22/25 from PB Re:  Residential Application for 383 Teaneck Road. Comments due 2/1/24.
· Memo dated 1/25/24 from Tara O’Grady Re: Appointments and Oaths of Office
· Email dated 1/29/24 from Dominic Melchione Re:  Clean-Up Day @ Nature Preserve, also interested in joining.
· Email dated 1/30/24 from Brendon Kelly, Wildlife Specialist Re: Canada Goose Control, SQ has met with them before.  They work with Teterboro Airport to reduce Canada goose strike risk.
· Email dated 2/5/24 from Deanna Altomara Re:  Just checking in, excited to learn about memorial gift ideas.
 Old Business:
· Deanna Altomara – looking for a suggestion for a memorial gift at the NP for her uncle – budget $1,000.00.
· Some suggestions were perhaps a bench, come sort of viewer, tower over wetlands is a future project.  Members were asked to send in any ideas they had now that they knew the budget and they would be considered as possibilities.
· Review of joint project with  SRP held on 1/24/24 – Strategies for Winter Sowing of Native Plant Seeds by Linda Quinn & Tammy Laverty
· Went quite well.
· Linda Quinn had a sign-up sheet for the NP available.

· Would like to do another session for vegetables. Leslie Olson said she would speak to the community garden to see if they were willing to lead a session on spring planting of vegetables. 
· Leslie would love to see the winter sowing done again next year at the same time.

· Leslie said the co-op and little ones were also interested in planting.  It would be good for them to see how it starts in dormancy until it grows in the spring. Maybe there would be a future program where children and/or residents come to the Nature Preserve to plant with Linda Quinn.  

Linda said once the plants start sprouting in bottles, she will put them into another spot and then go into the nature preserve.  She will have hundreds of plants available.  Leslie said that the DPW has two places that they can’t get lawn mowers in.  Maybe it would be a good place to plant some of these plants.

· Suggestion for container gardening for balcony gardens.
· The wildflowers in the nature preserve worked out really well.  The Mayor’s Monarch Pledge worked out well.  Jules Rotella is interested in doing the Mayor’s Monarch Pledge.  He is an advocate.

· Steve said he would like the EC to collaborate with SRP to visit various garden plantings in RP such as his garden, Jules Rotella’s garden, Leslie’s garden.  It would be nice to offer a tour of native plant gardens in town.

· Dropped off 2 boxes of crayons for recycling with the Crayon Initiative at Staples – great activity to get kids involved.
· Staples advised they also accept markers as well.

· Remind people to save crayons, markers in the next newsletter.
Clean-Up Day –  review of 2/4/24

· Initiated by Dominic Melchione, who is interested in joining EC.

· About 10 people helped out, only took about an hour.

· Mayor Anlian was at the Clean-Up and took pictures.

· Veronica Leone of SRP loaned 10 grabbers for the clean-up.
· Rita Raftery said they got a substantial size bag of trash around the nature preserve.

· Steve said there are two kiosks where inspirational messages can be placed.  He already has some posters to add to the kiosks.  If members come across something appropriate for the kiosks, let the EC know.
· Good idea to have volunteers help out on clean-up days so they feel some ownership in the Nature Preserve.

· Trail cameras – two more are being ordered.  The batteries need replacing in the two cameras already installed.  Michelle DeLuca said she could replace the batteries for Steve.  Steve has to get her the batteries and key to gain access to the cameras.

· Stacy Fernandez was the summer field technician as part of an internship with her college.  She was a tremendous help dealing with maintenance and removal of invasive plants, bamboo.  It would be great if the EC could find another summer intern.  There is money in the budget for a summer intern if anyone knows someone who might be interested.

· Matt Graves said he spoke with the Vision Loss Alliance of NJ.  They are interested in setting up a tour when the weather is nicer.  Steve said it would be a good idea for someone like Matt to lead them and explain how he tours the nature preserve without vision.
Winter Bird Count – cancelled due to extremely cold temperatures.

Every Day is Earth Day 5/11/24 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.

· Hackensack Riverkeeper confirmed.
· HRFA confirmed.
· Turtle Rescue Confirmed
· Mark Rust confirmed.
· Shows:
· Neighborhood Compost – 15-minute presentation 
· Snakes N Scales – confirmed (have to pick which show)
· Mad Science – confirmed 11:00 a.m. Earth Day Show
· Tenafly Nature Center
· ANJEC has displays and games that they loan out, but someone would have to pick them up/return them to either 300 Mendham Rd, Morristown or in Parsippany. Nicole Terrarosa said she can pick up and return the games.  Barbara DeLuca will check in with them on what is available and get the details for Nicole.
· ANJEC doesn’t have enough volunteers to table at the event.
New Business:

· EC completed its action for Sustainable Jersey for 2024.
· The Key Club asked if the EC would be agreeable to host a volunteer event for different Key Clubs to work together on one project.  They are interested in hosting a clean-up day at the NP on March 10.  The goal of the district 20 advisor is to have them all work together at the same event, and they think the NP would be perfect for their project.
· Members thought it would be a great idea to work with students at the NP. 
· Offer a tour of the NP at the end of the cleaning.
· Ask if they want to come back when it is warmer and there are more activities they could help with tasks like planting or removing invasive species.
· Steve would like to see more programs at the NP and more tours being offered by all members.  He said that Don Torino of the Bergen County Audubon Society leads several activities a week.  He is a great ambassador for that group. 
· Steve would like to see the EC become more active in building an awareness of nature and building a following and fellowship.  The more programs the EC has, the better the NP will be.  The EC needs to find other people who feel comfortable guiding people every week. 
· Guides could talk about biological issues, and the importance of wetlands.  It will engage people and make them realize how important the NP is and how important it is to save these little areas.
· People like Kevin Avery, Tammy Laverty, Linda Quinn, John Anlian provide great information to visitors to the NP.  The EC needs to develop reasons to make people visit the NP.  Anyone can learn to lead tours.  There is so much to offer people and make people excited the NP is there. Matt Graves could guide his colleagues through the NP.  He can provide an experience other people can’t explaining how he views the NP without vision.
Nature Preserve:

· Dr. Joseph Vespignani.  Steve will email him to set up a meeting to discuss the nature preserve once he is more mobile from his injury.
· Regular Clean-up Days – try to set up a date once a month for a group to do a quick clean-up of litter.
· A member should be present for each clean-up day each month.
· Have a given list of what a volunteer would do.  The more events, the better for the NP.
· Social media has been urging visitors to bring a bag when you visit to pick up litter on their walk.

NJ Transit:
The BOC sent a communication from Rep. Gottheimer.  He entertained a meeting with NJ Transit about plans for where Skymark was where Al and Alice, the bald eagles, are nesting.  The letter was sent to the BOC, who forwarded it to Steve, with a plan for what was going to happen on that site.  The plans look somewhat similar to what Skymark was going to do.  They seem to be working to protect the area. There are some areas that Steve is concerned about.  One area shows an alternate nest site.  This would indicate that they were hedging their bets by providing an alternate nesting site in case their work scares the bird out of their nests.

Steve will work on a letter from the EC about this and then circulate it to members and then to the BOC.  It is not a critical attack but encouraging them to protect the site for the eagles and carry out work at times of the year that are less disturbing to the eagles.  NJ Transit should provide an educational center that, if properly designed, people could learn about bald eagles and see them.  The town attorney will review the letter.  If the BOC approves, it will go off to NJ Transit.  Steve feels that the BOC should be the ones to take a stance with Rep. Gottheimer.

Commissioner Gerken wanted to bring up a few things at the meeting.  He said as the weather gets better and as soon as the ground is workable, he will work on the shed, other kiosk, and the Quinn Overlook sign. He is working on a budget and there should be enough to get a summer intern for 3-4 months.  
Lisa Rehm said she is looking for information on possible funding for an EC project.  The deadline to file is 2/18.  She is reviewing the guidelines and will share with Steve to see which one the EC would want.
. 
There being no further business, a motion was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Rita Raftery adjourning the meeting at 7:45 p.m.  All were in favor of this motion.

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 2, 2024, at 7:00 p.m.  If a zoom meeting is required, link is listed below.
Respectfully submitted,








Barbara DeLuca

cc:  Commissioner William Gerken


Barbara DeLuca

Important Dates to Keep in Mind/Future Plans:

· Meeting of Ridgefield Park Nature Association​ – TBD
· 03/09/24 – Nature Preserve Clean-Up Day with Key Clubs – 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

· 05/11/24 – Every Day is Earth Day 2024
· Spring Tree Walk with Mayor Anlian  – 5/25/24.
· Pick a date for guided tour of NP with ANJEC and other EC in spring.
· Check for Bat Walk Dates 2024 – waiting to hear back from Joe D’Angeli

· Street Fair is scheduled for 10/5/24.
· Fall 2024 Fishing Derby – 11/16/24. 
· 2024 MEETING DATES: ALL MEETINGS TO BE HELD AT 7:00 P.M. IN THE NUTRITION CENTER AT THE CIVIC CENTER, THE FIRST TUESDAY OF THE MONTH

· JANUARY 2

MAY 7



    SEPTEMBER 3

· FEBRUARY 6                JUNE 4
 

                 OCTOBER 1 (Quinns unavailable)
· MARCH 5

JULY 2 – IF NECESSARY,     
    NOVEMBER 4 (Monday due to Election Day)

· APRIL 2            
             AUGUST 6 – IF NECESSARY,       DECEMBER – NO MEETING 

· Join Zoom Meeting
· https://us05web.zoom.us/j/86503070197?pwd=31bSTBGG0i4hpapmqOHkvDO8A4ynIM.1
· 
Meeting ID: 865 0307 0197
· Passcode: 6GBYiu
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